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BRUNTSFIELD PRIMARY SCHOOL
MINUTES OF MEETING

PARENT COUNCIL Meeting
18 March 2015
Staff Room




Draft 1
 (draft until approved at next meeting )
	
	Present:   Mark Roberts, Antonios Giannopoulos; Neil Thomas ; Elizabeth Tennet , , Bill Dorman,  Jane Ewins,  , Tara MacGregor, Alex Liddell, Katy Hayne, David Rowley, Jonathon Pryce, Helen Reid, Lisa Nicol (DHT), Sarah Cran, Coule Benezech, Dave Morris.
Apologies   Alan Gray, Maeve Fryday, Carol Kyle.
	Action




	1
	Welcome & Apologies
Round robin of introductions. 

Apologies –Alan Gray, Maeve Fryday, Carol Kyle.
	MR

	2
	Approval of Minutes 
Clarification covering plans for splitting the classroom in summer.  There will be three P1 classes, no composite classes. 
Also change the title from AGM to PC Meeting !
Minutes approved.  
	MR


	3
	Headteachers Report
Lisa Nicol (deputy head) doing update.  

Playground.  Council has a policy on freestanding goal posts.  Looking into this issue.
P1 classroom work.  Same plan as above

Recent successes include badminton and the choir (both will be written up in school newsletter).

N.B For the note of parents security tape in playground recently was to protect a nesting bird that the pupils had spotted.
	CK


	4
	Playground Improvement Project
Latest Update

A letter of authorisation approved by Parent Council (PC) was passed to the contractors Endrick Landscapes (EL) but by that point EL was too busy.  The PC looked for extension from Sports Scotland with a new timescale for the the work.  The extension was granted by SS.  
Members of the PC are liaising with Edinburgh Council.  (N.B We need permission from the Council as the land is theirs).  Jane is working with Melanie Main and Paul Godzik.  The PC is seeking a partnership agreement with Council. The first version was too onerous.  However a revised agreement is looking better and something that all parties will be comfortable with.

Sports Scotland continue to demonstrate commitment to the project
Huge efforts by JE, MF and, MR. 
	MF/JE

	5
	Clubs Update
Most recent changes are internal to the club system.  The clubs co-ordinators have formalised the registration period at end of preceding term.  Positive feedback received.
New sections have been added to the website including useful data, policies etc.  Also parts of website including H&S and various internal pages in draft form on overall process (to enhance institutional memory and sustainability).

Wherever possible logistics are being devolved to club organisers with workshops on new processes from BD and PA.

The overall objective is to try to make the club co-ordinator roles sustainable and able to be done by a parent volunteer.  

Pauline is working on use of Morningside United and club tutor contracts. 

CK (HT) would like risk assessments for all clubs in BP (See below).
Working with Kidzcare on electronic version of approval letters – hopefully for next year.

No real issues requiring decisions but some other items raised. 
Help is required in two areas risk assessment and insurance.   Ideally we would get external resources required ?  BD to send a request for parents with relevant experience to come forward.
Door keeping at Morningside United.  The requirement for a door keeper at MU was discussed and the relationship with Kidzcare related roles and responsibilities.    The requirement is to cover the short period when the Kidzcare people are on the way back (to BPS) to pick up more kids for next clubs.   In principle this was agreed as a good idea.  BD to explore the potential costs involved. 

Also an assistant swimming coach was discussed.  Follow up discussion required with coach to discuss current Kidzcare role. Action BD.

Some logistics around a scheduling/costing spreadsheet was discussed.  Brief discussion on what it does.  David Rowley to look at it.

Also allocations of budget for special events to be discussed.  If we need extra money for clubs to go to events (like a bus to a competition etc) it was agreed that it fine for clubs organisor to propose requests and that small allocations could be approved by the PC office bearers. (NB NT Looking for these WIP) .  In the example highlighted at the meeting (Choir trip). Helen Reid can forward her invoice for bus to ET for payment.  
BD would like the small budget allocation process to be reviewed and written down and also how much we can expect to spend in a normal year.  To be discussed at next meeting.
Finally two opportunities for new clubs were discussed.  Philosophy and Computer explorers tutor offering to come back to the PC to discuss their club proposal.
	BD/PA

	6
	Events
Discussion around the recent meeting arranged by Tara and others (highlights below).  

Proposals : 

· Information pack to new P1 parents – LN to review.

· P1 Tea Party in first term.  A prospective P1 parent has offered  to arrange this.  The intention is not to raise money just breakeven.

· Each year group is assigned a separate event.  They can change it if they want.  If each group only did the event once they would need to have good records to pass on each year to avoid re-inventing the wheel.   

· Summer Fete.  Too big for one person.  Committee proposed with one per year group.  TMc will send out email to request through PF email.

· A split of events between break-even events and fundraising events was agreed.
· Keep current events programme for next few years.   Include this point in the email.  Apart from one new event (Cheese and wine evening).

Fundraising.  Very strong feeling re. playground fundraising fatigue.   After this school year there is a proposal that each new event has a primary target which is advertised
Fundraising Raffles – TMc has bought licence in advance.  
A sponsored swim has the potential to raise a lot of funds but a volunteer required and need to set up a conversation with the school.  

We do have an easy giving account which is mothballed at present.  AG to review.

Final question on whether PC was representative of all year groups.  This will vary year to year.
	TMc

	7
	PVG

Next time.
	SK

	8
	School Management Sub Group.
Last conversation was about reconfiguration of classrooms for P1 entry.  3 P1 classes in August.  

New school in South Edinburgh off the agenda for now.  St Oswalds question/discussion.  Not viable as school option.
	MR

	9
	New Boroughmuir Update
Work is well underway on the site and on schedule.  However a meeting of the New Boroughmuir group is due to the discuss the excess number of S1 applications for August 2015 (over capacity).   See link.  (Item no 7.5)
Full Meeting Papers – Education, Children and Families Committee – 03-03-15
The school has said they can manage this year but further projections to be investigated.  Based on current primary rolls it should be OK (enough capacity) for first three years.  But after that then further capacity issues re-start. 
	JP

	10
	Finance Update
Bank Statement levels discussed.   
Discussion on using internet banking. System available where two online signatories.  ET proposing this.  Approved by PC.  

RBS accounts to be closed once final new signatories approved.

Cashflow projections discussed.  WIP

Finally when should club prices be raised ?.  Discussion next time in advance of next clubs cycle.  Put higher up the agenda next time with Clubs update. Action NT.
	ET

	11
	AOB
Communications.  How can anyone put something on the website (like community events).  Sara Dorman (SD) can do this and reminder email to Parents was suggested. KH will email SD.
	

	12
	Next Meeting

13 May 2015, 10 June 2015.
	


